	
	PART I

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.


	REPORT OF 

THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES



	TO  THE COUNCIL

ON 21st SEPTEMBER, 2005



	TITLE :
COUNCIL CONSTITUTION – PROPOSED AMENDMENTS





	RECOMMENDATIONS :

(1)
THAT the information contained in paragraph 1 under “DETAILS” in this report be 
noted.

(2)
THAT the proposed amendment to the Council Constitution, as set out in the 
Appendix to this report, be approved.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report contains a suggested amendment to the Council Constitution and a note in the operation of the Scheme of Delegation.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :



(available for public inspection)

Council Constitution.



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK :


N/A



	SOURCES OF FUNDING :

N/A




	COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative)



	1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	
N / A



	2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	
N / A

	PROPERTY (if applicable):




	HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):



	CONTACT OFFICER :
Graham Chinn





Assistant Director (Administration)





(Tel: No: (0161) 793 3003)






	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :

ALL



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :


Council Constitution




	DETAILS :


1. The new Directorates of Children’s Services and Community, Health and Social Care became effective on 1st September, 2005.  A number of amendments will need to be made to the Constitution to reflect this and a review is to be undertaken of delegations in respect of Children’s Social Care.  In the meantime, certain sections of the existing Scheme of Delegation will be operated as follows:-

(B).2(b) Director of Community and Social Services

Delegations will be operated by the Strategic Director for Community, Health and Social Care or the Strategic Director for Children’s Services, as appropriate.

D.4(b) Director of Education and Leisure

Delegations will be operated by the Strategic Director for Children’s Services.

2. A suggested amendment to the Council Constitution on another issue is set out in Appendix 1 attached.





APPENDIX 1

	Page

No.


	Reference
	Existing Wording
	Proposed Wording
	Reason

	167
	Part 4, Section 6 – Financial Regulations
	(New paragraph)
	“3.3.5.2
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services shall operate de minimis levels for capital transactions in accordance with the following policy :

The de minimis level for capital receipts shall be the minimum set by regulation; the de minimis levels for capital financing, and for transactions which may be considered as capital expenditure, shall be zero.  The Strategic Director shall have regard to proper practices for the purpose of determining whether a transaction is or is not a capital transaction.”
	The External Auditor has noted in his interim audit memo that the Council do not have a clear policy on a de minimis level for capital expenditure and the proposed wording has been agreed to address this.
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